## **Delayed Office Opening** for Employee Training

This office will be closed from 8.45 am - 11.00 am on the first Thursday of each month.



Housing & Environment
Depute Director Keith McNamara

Pullar House, 35 Kinnoull Street, PERTH, PH1 5GD Tel 01738 475000

Contact Stuart Scott

Direct Dial 01738 477272 Email: StuartScott@pkc.gov.uk

www.pkc.gov.uk

Our ref SSC/DM

Your ref

Date 23 April 2019

The Owner/Occupier

Dear Sir/Madam

## Barrack Road, Comrie - Carriageway Resurfacing

Perth and Kinross Council will be undertaking carriageway resurfacing works on Barrack Road, Comrie. The extents of the works are shown in the enclosed location plan 48523\_01.

The works are due to commence on Monday 6 May 2019 and it is anticipated to last for 5 days, weather permitting. The works will take place Monday to Friday under a full road closure with local diversions in place. This is due to the nature of the works and the available road widths. Residential access will be maintained when the works allow and is safe to do so. Access for emergency vehicles and pedestrians will be maintained at all times.

There will be no bus services on Barrack Road, Strowan Road and South Crieff Road throughout the works and the bus services will operate down Dalginross only. However, the school bus service will be accommodated through the closure and will be able to serve its normal route.

Should you require any special access or have any queries relating to this work then please do not hesitate to contact Stuart Scott on the details shown above. We would like to take this opportunity to thank you in advance for your co-operation.

Yours faithfully

**Charles Haggart** 

Traffic & Network Manager

Enc 48523\_01 Location Plan

Cc Councillor Rhona Brock, Councillor Stewart Donaldson, Councillor Roz McCall

Comrie Community Council